

NEWSLETTER

NO 4 / SUMMER TERM

27th June 2017

Dear Parents/Carers,

Take One Picture – A big and appreciative thank you to all Parents/Carers who donated money for our Take One Picture project. It has now been submitted to The National Gallery and we wait to hear on whether we have been successful.



Our Maths Investigators :

- Y1: Harper Ellis / Charlie Tingey
- Y2: Tima Alexeenko / Charlie Peters
- Y3: Rupert Heal / Tom Allison
- Y4: Owen Bayross / Joshua Law
- Y5: Dylan Wadhams / Phoebe Clarke





Y6 Production 'Aladdin' – Rehearsals are in full swing with tickets now available for the 2 performances on Wednesday 5th and Thursday 6th July. Tickets can be bought from the School

Office at a cost of £5.00 each. Performances start at 7.30pm with doors being opened at 7.00pm.

Y5 Charity Day – On Thursday 15th June our fantastic Y5 children held a charity fundraising event in aid of the Indian charity Snehalaya. The children ran imaginative and well organised stalls and raised a massive £400. Thank you to everyone involved for their support. The money is being used to pay for a birthday treat for all of the children who live at Snehalaya.

Mrs Tickel - Y5

Chartwells Catering have vacancies

Are you interested in school catering that fits around your family life? If so, why not join out friendly, professional team!

Position is term time only

Appropriate training will be given and smart uniform provided.

For more information please contact

Laurey Davis, Area Manager on 07919165984 or email

Laurey.Davis@compass-group.co.uk

Absence – Why not use our new 'absence' email address <u>absence@stpetershenfield.org.uk</u> for reporting your child absent in the morning. There is an automatic response set up, to confirm the email has reached us.

RESILIENT, RESPECTFUL, RESOURCEFUL & AIMING HIGH

Core Values - Congratulations to the following children for being 'Animal of the Week':

Week Ending: 16 th June 2017		
YR	George Munnery - Respectful	
	Bryony Stubbs – Respectful	
	Theo Crowther – Resilient	
	Kiera O'Brien – Resourceful	
	Oscar Murtagh – Aiming High	
Y1	Molly West – Aiming High	
	Charlie Tingey – Aiming High	
Y2	Angelo Twinkle – Aiming High	
Y3	Jude Hedderman – Resilient	
	Daniel Peters – Respectful	
Y4	Niamh Williams – Aiming High	
Y5	James Allison – Resourceful	
	George Kenyon – Aiming High	
Y6	Jean Crisp – Resilient / Resourceful	
	Kitty Joy Jordan - Resourceful	

Week Ending: 23 rd June 2017	
YR	Herbie Vardy – Resilient
	Sophia Taylor – Aiming High
	Danny Langridge – Aiming High
	Chloe McNair – Aiming High
Y1	Molly West – Aiming High
	Sophie Bransby – Aiming High
Y2	Charlie Peters – Aiming High
	Oscar Sherrington – Aiming High
Y3	Ronnie Carruthers – Respectful
	Jocelyn Ridgley West – Aiming High
Y4	Felix Stott – Aiming High
	Toby Mackinnon – Aiming High
Y5	Lily Woodley – Resourceful
	Edward Ridgwell – Aiming High
Y6	Adam Milner – Resourceful
	Evie Munnery - Resilient

Sports Reports

Y4 Swimming Gala

On Monday 12th June we took 8 Y4 children to a swimming gala at The Towers. Despite some initial nerves, every child put all their energy into their swimming. Everyone swam in 2 individual races and 2 relays and after some great performances, St Peters came second overall which was a great result.

Year 5/6 Kwik Cricket Tournament

On Wednesday 14th June, 10 Y5/Y6 children attended a Kwik cricket tournament hosted by Sussex Cricket Foundation at Horsham Cricket Club. It was an exciting day. We were pooled with a group of tough sides but knew we had some strong cricketers so went with a very positive attitude and played as a strong team across the field. Our first game captained by Edward H was a win against Shelley school who had some strong batsmen but great wicket keeping from Felix M meant they did not get all the runs they were hoping for. We continued to play well in our second game against St Marys captained by Asmus who managed the field well and some strong hitting from Freddie and good bowling from Felix V gave the team another win. Our next name against Castlewood gave us another win achieved with strong fielding, a great catch from Conall and strong bowling from Oliver. The team made it to the quarter finals and the first game against St James was tough, but with strong fielding, Laurence on the boundary and a great catch from Max M, we had another win. The final game was against Holbrook and following a great catch from Max L and an overall polished performance from the team, they won and will now play in the County Finals. Well done boys.

St Peter's Cricket Tournament

On a very hot Monday 19th June, we hosted our annual cricket festival, welcoming our locality schools to a day of cricket. Our strong team played very well with a positive attitude and great cricket skills and performances. After 3 good games and 3 wins in very hot conditions, our last game was against Steyning which was tough but we maintained the continued high level performance and very positive attitude resulting in us keeping our the St Peters Cricket Tournament trophy. Congratulations to all who played.

Y5 Kwik Cricket Tournament

On Wednesday 21st June, the hottest day of the year so far, we took 8 Y5 children to a Kwik Cricket Tournament in Southwater. For some of the children, this was their first time playing in a cricket match and was a great opportunity to learn more about the game. The children played 4 games and showed and learnt some good cricketing skills. Another well done.

Year 5/ 6 Athletics Tournament

On Thursday 22nd June, we took 22 children to the locality school Athletics tournament. All the children put in a brilliant performance and in all the events whether they were running, throwing or jumping put in their best effort. The scores were very close but despite some great running from all concerned, we came second overall which was a very good result.

Sainsbury's Active Kids Vouchers – A big 'Thank you' for all the vouchers that have been brought in and are now being counted. Every voucher <u>really</u> does count.



Kind regards,

S. McCulley
Headteacher

CALENDAR DATES



<u>June</u>

Thurs 29th: St. Peter's Day Service, St. Peter's Church, 9.30am

Y6 Production rehearsal, 3.15 – 5.30pm

Fri 30th: Sports Day

July

Mon 3rd: Reserve Sports Day

Tues 4th: Y6 Leavers Assembly, Lancing College
Wed 5th: Y6 Transition Day – Steyning Grammar School

Y6 Transition Day - Downlands

Y6 Production

Thurs 6th: Y6 Production

Fri 7th: Y5/Y6 visit to Houses of Parliament

Y2 visit to Pulborough Brooks

Sat 8th: PTA School Fete

Tue 11th: Y6 Leavers Party, 7.00 – 9.00pm Mon 10th: Parent Report drop-in, 3.30 – 5.00pm

Thur 13th: Y5 Connect to the Countryside trip
Fri 14th: Last day of After School Clubs (except Karate)

Class Reps Meeting, 2.15pm

Mon 17th: Y6 Leavers Service, St. Peter's Church, 2.00pm

Chanctonbury Challenge Presentation Day

Tues 18th: Changing classes afternoon

New Y1 Welcome Meeting, 3.30pm – 4.00pm New Y2 Welcome Meeting, 4.00pm – 4.30pm

Wed 19th: Y6 final Assembly

New Y3 Welcome Meeting, 3.30pm – 4.00pm New Y4 Welcome Meeting, 4.00pm – 4.30pm

Thurs 20th: New Y5 Welcome Meeting, 3.30pm – 4.00pm

New Y6 Welcome Meeting, 4.00pm - 4.30pm

Fri 21st: Last day of term

The BackBeatz



All Boys' Vocal Group

Upper Beeding Primary has a boys' vocal group which has got off to a flying start but they would to love to have some new recruits.

A weekly session takes place at Upper Beeding Primary school on Mondays at 4pm - 5pm. If you are interested, then please contact the school office.

IT IS FREE

Did you know the Summer solstice is the first day of Summer and is on 21st June each year. We know it is summer because the Earth's axis tilts toward the sun from June to September, meaning warmer weather and longer days. Summer solstice is the longest day of the year but this doesn't mean our day has more than 24 hours in it - we are just supposed to have more sunlight than any other day.